
Jacksonville School of Bridge 
Board actions taken in 2011 

 
December 16, 2011 meeting 

1. The Board approved holding a 4-day tournament at JSOB on an experimental basis. The first 4 
day tournament will be held in the fall 2012. Passed without objection. 

2. The Board declined to purchase a defibrillator because previous experience with emergency 
response has been very good, and because of training, operation, and maintenance issues.  

3. The Board approved purchase of a new laser printer.  
4. The Board deferred the matter of pressure washing and painting the building to the 2012 Board.  
5. The Board approved disposal of the soft drink machine because of operational problems and the 

relative cost of repair and continued maintenance. The board approved John Landry purchasing 
a replacement cooler for up to $350.  

6. The Board approved replacement of the window treatment by All About Blinds and Shutters for 
the price of approximately $100 per window after installation and tax. 
 

September 15, 2011 meeting 
        1.   Alta Tanner requested Board guidance when to hold the next Non-Life-Master Tournament.  The 
 Board resolved to change the Sunday game from a Swiss to a Pairs game. 
        2.   Suggestion has been made to hold four day tournaments in place of three days. Matter tabled. 
        3.   Board approved purchase of a new white portable board at a cost of $300-$400.  

 4.   Painting and pressure washing the building was tabled until the first of the year when cash   
 position would be clearer. 

        5.   John Brady will discuss with Anne Landry her costs for food at the monthly “Tacos & Teams” 
 game to see if the $25.00 she now receives covers her costs.  
 
July 21, 2011 Meeting  
         1.  The membership voted by 2 to 1 not to show Travelers on the Bridgemate electronic scoring 
 machines. 
 
May 19, 2011 meeting 
          1. The Board accepted Anne Landry as the permanent Wednesday Director and Craig Hemphill as 
 the permanent Thursday director. 
          2. The Board approved a motion to raise fees per session at our Sectionals to $12.00 effective 
 September 2011.   
          3. The Board approved a motion to change starting times at our Sectionals to 10:00 AM and  
 2:30 PM  effective January 2012. 
          4. The Board approved a motion to require all directors to make the appropriate cell phone 
 announcement at the beginning of each game and to enforce the existing cell phone policy. 
          5. A motion was passed that Masterpoint Races include a new Non-Life Master category. 
          6. A motion was passed that replacing the carpeting would be delayed until after January 1, 2012. 
          7. The Board passed a motion to institute an optional winner-take-all pool on the second 
 Wednesday of June (2011). Participation will be $1.00 per person with one NS and one EW 
 winner. 

 
March 17, 2011 meeting 
          1.  Motion was made to leave penalties for late (slow?) play to the discretion of the game director. 
          2.  The Board passed a motion to have the building re-keyed. 


